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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







February 3, 2021





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held via teleconference at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, February 3, 2021.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Sean McGee



Iberia



Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee 

Absent: 

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Daniel Hebert


Iberville


Jody Meche



St. Martin

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Tony German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A
                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi noted the loss of a longtime member of the Board, Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, who passed away last month.  

President John Grezaffi asked that two items be added to the agenda.  They include a request from the Corps of Engineers to do construction on two levee slides in St. Martin Parish at W-58. Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte to approve the request.  The roll was called on the adoption of the motion, and was passed by the following votes:   

YEAS:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, Jewell, LeBlanc, McGee and Rockforte.

NAYS:  None 
ABSTAINED:  None

ABSENT:  Commissioners Guillory, Hebert, Matherne, and Meche

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of January 6, 2021 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson recommended approval of the two requests for right of entry by the Corps of Engineers to repair two levee slides at W-58 in St. Martin Parish.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to approve the request.  
President John Grezaffi advised the board that he and Mr. Will Tyson met earlier today with the new Corps of Engineers General Holland and Col. Stephen Murphy of the New Orleans District. He said they had a brief meeting, but Mr. Tyson was able to share several items of concern in our District.    
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the river should go up 25’ – 26’ in about six days, and then it should have a slow downfall.  He said water levels are lower than this time last year.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tony German of CPRA was recognized but had no comments at this time.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mrs. Janice Jarreau advised the board that she had no personnel matters to be considered.

                                                                    * * * * 
Levee Board Attorney Nicholas Rockforte reported that the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with Point Coupee Parish is ready for signature.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Upon motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn to adopt the following resolution which was read in full; the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by the following votes: 

YEAS:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, Jewell, LeBlanc, McGee and Rockforte.

NAYS:  None 
ABSTAINED:  None

ABSENT:  Commissioners Guillory, Hebert, Matherne, and Meche

RESOLUTION 

Moved by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn, and

unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District learned

with deepest regret and sincere sorrow of the death of Harry Marionneaux on 

January 13, 2021, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Marionneaux was an active and respected member of the Board of 

Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from May 19, 2004 until 

January 13, 2021, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Marionneaux will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished his friendship.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Harry Marionneaux, and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Marionneaux Family, so that they may know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Marionneaux and of our sincere regrets in his passing:

Vote:


Yeas:    Commissioners Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi, Spencer Harvey, Karen


Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Sean McGee, and Nickie Rockforte

Nays:
None


Absent and not voting:   Commissioners Mark Guillory, Daniel Hebert, Earl Matherne,


                               
    and Jody Meche

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, February 3,
2021.
                                                                   /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary



There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

